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Term Dates  

Term 1 
4 Sept to 
27 Oct 
 
Term 2  
6 Nov to 
22 Dec 
 
Term 3  
8 Jan to 9 Feb 
 
Term 4  
19 Feb to 
22 March 
 
Term 5  
8 April to 
24 May 
 
Term 6  
3 June to 
22 July  
 
INSET days: 
4 September 
6 November 
22 December 
24 May 
22 July 
 
Other dates: 
Bank Holiday  
- 6 May 

This term’s school value is Friendship 

admin@soudley.gloucs.sch.uk  

CELEBRATION ASSEMBLY 
 

This week’s best Attendance:   Otters Class 

 

Moles Class 
 
 

This week in Moles we have started our new class book for this half term. 
Our book is called Lost Happy Endings; it is about a girl who lives in the 
woods and every night, she collects all the happy endings for all the 
stories and sends them off into the world for everyone’s bedtime stories. 
However, from reading the blurb of our story we found out that someone 
evil is after Jub and steals all the happy endings to stories and so in Moles 
we used our detective skills to try and think of which fairytale villain we 
thought might want to steal all the happy endings and replace them with 
bad endings. Once we had decided who we thought might be the culprit 
we learnt how to write a letter so we could send a letter to Jub saying 
who we thought had stolen the happy endings and why we thought it 
was them. 
 
We have continued to study South America in Geography. This half term 
we are going to be having a deeper study specifically on the Amazon 
rainforest. This week we learnt about the different layers of the rainforest 
and what different animals live in the different layers and why. Over the 
next few weeks we will be creating our very own shoebox Amazon 
rainforests in class. 
 
In computing we will be looking at databases and sorting information. In 
our first lesson we have looked at what questions we can ask databases 
to sort information. Investigating open and closed questions and how we 
can most efficiently use questions to find the information we want. 

Mr Martin 

NOTICE OF SCHOOL MEAL PRICE INCREASE 
 

Due to an increase in labour and food costs, it has been necessary 
to increase to the cost for a paid school meal to £2.71.  ParentPay 
has been updated to reflect this change. 

mailto:admin@soudley.gloucs.sch.uk


  
Hedgehogs Class 
 
In Hedgehogs this week Year 1 and 2 have been working on adding and 
subtracting two-digit numbers using a variety of methods, including grids and 
cubes, to separate tens and ones. 
 
In literacy we have continued reading the animal book and researching the 
different animals in the world, where they live, what they eat, how big they get; 
we included the animals that we find in our country in the wild and on farms. 
 
In art we have looked at a particular artist, Bridget Riley, and optical art illusions.  
We created an initial piece of art to see if we can recreate any illusions and 
motions on the paper. 
 
Reception children this week have been working on representing numbers in maths 
and learning that 6 is 5 and 1, and 7 is 5 and 2. 
 
In literacy Reception have been looking at the book “5 Minutes Peace” by Jill 
Murphy.  We have read the story and talked about whether Mrs Large was kind 
to her children or not.  Reception children voiced their opinions really well. 
 
In art we've had time to do lots of junk modelling and made lots of lovely models. 
 
And finally, today we did yoga where we journeyed to the jungle and met a 
monkey and we had to hang onto trees like sloths . 
 
Have a lovely weekend from 

Hedgehogs Class Team 

We are delighted to announce that Mrs Preston has been appointed to job share the  
HLTA role with Miss Crowell, so congratulations to both! Mrs Preston will be starting 
with us on Wednesday next week. 
 
A reminder than if you have any questions or queries, please always contact a 
member of the class team in the first instance, then Mrs Mclean as our Senior teacher.  
Mrs Fawkes, as our Executive Deputy Head, is mainly based at Soudley at the 
moment.  
 
We are delighted with the progress the school is making against the Ofsted 
recommendation action points, as verified in our regular LA meetings.  The inside of 
the school has been transformed with displays and rearranged learning zones, so if 
you would like to arrange a time for a tour, please do ask at the office.  
 
There is a lovely buzz around the school!  Thanks go to everyone involved in 
organising all the enrichment activities, such as the upcoming joint federation 
sessions; Dance Festival; Curling; football tournaments; knitting club; Young Voices 
concert; World Book Day; yoga sessions etc. 
 
Thank you so much for your continued support and for contributing to our school 
community. 
 
Best wishes 
Mrs Davis 



 
 

Otters Class 
 
 
Our week did not get off to the best start thanks to some computer issues on 
Monday! Despite this, the children were amazing and went with the flow – 
thank you Otters. 
 
 
Later on Monday, our week went from strength to strength.  In maths, Year 
6 children completed their unit of adding fractions and have now moved on 
to subtracting fractions.  They are showing great understanding and are 
working at a very fast pace – keep it up!  Year 5 completed their work on 
position and direction and today started looking at fractions that are 
equivalent. 
 
 
We have started our new class text, ‘Skellig’.  We were introduced to the 
main characters this week and have spent time exploring how they are 
described through a range of word classes, and have written a diary in the 
role of Michael, the boy who discovers Skellig. 
 
 
In guided reading, our poem ‘The Listeners’ is proving a popular choice.  
Children have enjoyed learning a variety of new (old!) words and discussing 
their meanings and grouping by word class. 
 
 
On Wednesday, we began our new music topic ‘Happy’ by 
looking at the Pharrell Williams song.  We appraised the 
song by answering questions and then played some 
instruments concentrating on note A and begun to learn 

to read music. 
 
 

 
 
 
In D&T we have started our topic of ‘Food from 
around the world’ and explored a sensory tray 
of different foods. 

Mrs Mclean 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Well done to this week’s PE Stars of the Week: 
 

• Tadhg and Freddie from Hedgehogs Class 
• Poppy-Rose and Hayley from Moles Class 
• Emilia and Shay from Otters Class 
 

   Mr Knight and Mr Smith 

P.E. STARS OF THE WEEK 



Things Happening at Soudley School 
Week Commencing 26 February 2024 

 

8am – 8.30am DAILY - BREAKFAST CLUB  
• £2.50 per child per day 

 
Mon Celebration Assembly 
 
Tues  Year 6 SATs booster session 
 
Weds Life Education visit 
 
 Lunchtime knitting club with Mrs Barnard for children in Moles Class 
 
Thurs  3.15-4.15 pm Touckball Club — for pupils in KS2(Year 3 to Year 6) 
 

 3.15-4.15 pm Multi Sports Club—for pupils in KS1 (Reception, Year 1 
and Year 2) 

 
Fri Federation Football Tournament at Steam Mills Primary School 
 
 Yoga for Reception pupils and Otters Class 

BREAKFAST CLUB 
 
Breakfast Club is £2.50 per day and is payable DAILY. 
 
As we continue to be a cashless school, if your child/ren attend 
Breakfast Club, please go into your child’s ParentPay account to 
pay the £2.50 on the day that they attend.  Thank you. 
 

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * 
 
Breakfast Club runs from 8 am until the start of school every 
school day during term time.   

IMPORTANT REMINDER 
 
In line with the school’s Health and Safety policy, we would remind you that parents/
carers are only permitted access through the staff car park to drop off and pick-up 
children when the pedestrian gates into school playground are locked. 
 
When using the staff car park during times when the pedestrian gates are locked (for 
example when  picking up for/bringing back from appointments) please drive slowly. 
 
Children must only cross the car park with an adult and small children must hold hands 
with their parent/carer to ensure that they do not run off. 
 
Thank you for your cooperation in helping to ensure the safety of everyone. 



 
DIARY DATES 

2023-2024 
 

February 2024 
 
 28 Life Education Visit 
 

March 2024 
 
 6 Otters Class Assembly 
 7 World Book Day 2024 - pyjama day! 
 11 Parents’ Evening—4pm-6pm 
 12 Y3/4 Federation Day -  reading theme 
 13 Year 5/6 Federation Day - Well-being theme 
 15 Doing Something Funny for Monday Comic Relief 2024 - Go “Red to 

Toe” 
  YMM visit - ‘Normalising Emotions’ for Years 3 and 4 
 18 Parents’ Evening—3.15pm-4.45pm 
 20 Year 1/2 Federation Day - Easter theme 
 21 Moles Class Assembly 
 

May 2024 
 
 3 YMM visit - ‘What is Mental Health?’ for Years 5 and 6 
 24 INSET day 
 

June 2024 
 
 3 Leavers’ and Class photographs 
 4 Sports Day at Soudley Recreation Ground 
 10 Bicycle mechanic in to service bikes for Year 6 pupils 
 11-12 Bikeability Training for Year 6 pupils 

18 Year 4 to “In the Net” at St White’s School 
25 Sports Day Reserve Date 
28 YMM transition visit for Years 5 and 6 

 

July 2024 
 
 22 INSET day 

CHARGE FOR DAMAGED BOOKS 
 
That due to an increasing number of books being returned to school 
in an unsatisfactory condition, there will be a charge incurred for any 
books that are returned to school damaged. 



 
Bedtime stories 
 

World Book Day is upon us in the next term- Thursday 7th March 2024.  To celebrate this 
year, we will be celebrating ‘Bedtime stories’.  We will encourage children to come to school 
dressed in their pyjamas for this day and they are welcome to bring a small teddy bear.  If 
children do not wish to wear pyjamas, they are encouraged to wear comfy clothing.  This is 
instead of dressing up. We will be reading a bedtime story in front of a ‘cosy fire’, drinking hot 
chocolate and eating biscuits.  Hot chocolate and biscuits will be provided by school. 
 

Book swap 
 

Children are also invited to take part in a very special book swap.  In each school, a table will 
be set up in the hall for children to bring in a book to donate and swap for another book of 
their choice.  It will be really lovely for the children to all be able to take a different book 
home at the end of the day to encourage reading for pleasure.  Please ensure books brought 
in are in good condition for the swap. 
 

Book Tokens 
 

Each child will be given a World Book Day token with a value of £1.  This can be exchanged 
for any one of the books below.  These can be redeemed from Thursday 15th February to 
Sunday 31st March. They are redeemable from the following stores: 
 

·Your local independent bookseller 
· Asda 
· Blackwell’s (selected stores only) 
· Sainsburys 
· Tesco 
· The Works 
· Waterstones 
· WHSmith 
 

If you have any questions, please contact the school office. 
Best wishes, 
Mrs Gibbs (Reading lead for the Federation) 





















Weekly Reminders: 
 

• Please ensure that Lunches are 
 ordered on ParentPay by 8.30 am 
 on the day they are required 
 

• For the Health and Safety of the 
children, parents must not bring 
their children through the staff car 
park when dropping off or picking 
up from school.   

  

 Children may only be brought 
through the staff car park when 
the pedestrian gates to the 
playground are locked during the 
school day, and then children 
must be escorted through the car 
park to keep them safe. 

 

• Please remember to inform the 
school office by 9.30 am each 
day, if your child is going to be 
absent from school.  

 

Thank you  

Appointments during school 
hours 
 

Please avoid arranging medical/dental 
appointments during the school day.   
 

We do know this cannot always be 
helped, however, appointments at the 
end of the school day (from 2 pm 
onwards) are far less disruptive to your 
child’s education than morning 
appointments please. 
 

Pupils should be collected from school 
with just enough time to allow to get to 
the appointment on time and, if the 
school day has not ended, they should 
be returned to school immediately 
afterwards please. 

 

You should also provide the school with 
a copy of your child’s appointment 
letter for the attendance register. 
 

Thank you for your continued support. 

THE DANGER ZONE! 
 
Parking on zig-zag lines is dangerous and can incur a fine if you 
are caught! 
 

Zig-zag lines are there for a reason; to allow good visibility for 
drivers to see pedestrians in high risk zones (ie on pedestrian 
crossings and outside of schools). 
 
Please do not put the lives of our children at risk by parking on the 
zig-zag lines outside of the school, even for the shortest time. 
 

Thank you for your cooperation. 





Although term time leave request forms are available from the office, this does 
not mean that holidays are authorized or the request will be granted. Please 
read the below regarding penalties:  




